
The summer provides 

students with an oppor-

tunity to spend time with 

family and enjoy being 

kids—this is very im-

portant.  The summer 

also provides an oppor-

tunity for you to help your 

child excel in school.  This 

is three months that you 

can work with your child 

on their education and 

future.  Here are some 

practical ideas to help. 

Make time each day to 

read with and to your 

children.  If your child 

can already read—read 

with them.  If they can-

not—read to them.  A 

great resource to use is 

your library, running story 

times and reading pro-

grams. 

Make flash cards.  

Young learners benefit 

from repetition.  This can 

be letter recognition, 

number recognition, sight 

words etc.  This can help 

pass the time on long 

trips or be used daily.  

Ten minutes a day re-

viewing flashcards can 

make a huge difference. 

Expose your child to 

possible careers.  Stu-

dents will be more moti-

vated and excited about 

school when they see it 

connects to opportunities 

later in life.   

Make math hands-on.   

When you review num-

bers, put real things in 

their hands.  Have young 

learners count their mon-

ey at the store, count their 

toys or steps around the 

block.  Any time offers an 

opportunity to review 

math—be creative. 

Last, have fun.  Make 

learning fun for your 

child.    

I hope that all of you have 

a safe and educational 

summer! 
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Upcoming Events: 

 May 6th to May 10th—
Teacher Appreciation 
Week 

 May 9th—Fine Arts Festival 

 May 27th—No School Memo-
rial Day 

 June 4th—Field Day (back 
up day June 5th) 

 June 7th—Last Day for Stu-
dents (Students Dismissed 
at 11:20, No Lunch) & 5th 
Grade Banner Presentation 
at 9:30 am– 5th Grade Par-
ents Welcome ***Pending 
State Waiver*** 

H o u g h t o n - P o r t a g e  T o w n s h i p  S c h o o l s  

Teacher appreciation week 

is May 7
th
—11

th
.  We are 

very lucky to have outstand-

ing teachers and educators 

at Houghton Elementary 

School.  Please take time to 

say thank you.  The staff at 

HES cares deeply about the 

success and well being of 

every child.  I am so proud 

to be working with such  a 

dedicated group.   

Mr. Hill 

May 2019 
Houghton Elementary School 

Teacher Appreciation Week 

Doreen Klingbeil, Superintendent 
Anders Hill, Principal 

Please re-

member to 

slow down 

in our  

parking lot 

during 

drop-off and pick-up. 
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Every  month we are recognizing a student in 

each class that exemplifies our schools 

TEAM goals: 

Take Responsibility 

Earn Respect 

Act Positively 

Make it Safe 

These students will enjoy cookies and milk 

with the principal and receive a certificate.  

Our April honorees are: 

Young 5’s: Elise Primeau 

K: Reese Seppanen, Amanda Pax, Annalie 

Harsh, Avalyn Gruver & Crosby Repp 

1st : Catherine VanKarsen, Ben Northey, 

Margaret Middlebrook, Connor Baker & Gavin 

Johnson 

2nd: Garrison Stoll-Pietila, Lilyanna Raffaelli, 

Fareedah Shittu, Ryan Lorenz & Samara Py-

htila 

3rd: Marcus Martens, Christian Raasio, 

Chad Halonen & Kauhla Bentaher 

4th: Ruby Zawada, Jackie Bugielski, Julien 

Ewbanks, Reese Gwaltney & Evan Lorenz 

5th: Claire Johnson, Jack 

Sayen, Gunnar Carlson & 

Lewis Vendlinski 
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Kindergarten Registration 2019-2020 

April TEAM Students 

questions.  Children currently 
attending Young 5’s are auto-
matically registered for kin-
dergarten.  

Houghton-Portage Township 
Schools has begun register-
ing kindergarten-aged chil-
dren for the 2019-2020 
school year.  Children who 
will be five years of age by 
December 1

st
, 2019, are eligi-

ble to enter kindergarten or 
Young 5’s.  Please call 
Houghton Elementary School 
at 482-0456 ext. 3040 with 

We would like to thank all students 
and parents who helped raise mon-
ey for the American Heart Associa-
tion.  Special thanks to Mr. Lawson 
for all his work! 
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Fun ways to keep learning over the summer 
 

Grow a great Zucchini What better way to learn the basics of 

science and how things grow than to plant your own garden? You 

can start with seeds or small plants. Talk about what plants need to 

be hardy: air, water, sunlight and nutrients. Vegetables are espe-

cially fun and educational to plant because your child will learn 

where food comes from and will also get to eat the end product. 

 

Paint the picket fence, baby-sit or volunteer at a soup kitchen. 

Even young children can learn to be responsible by helping to set 

the table, take care of a pet, clean out a closet, wash the car or paint the picket fence. Ask your child to be your energy 

consultant and help find ways to conserve energy in your house. Outside summer jobs and community service help 

children learn to be punctual, follow directions and serve others. 

 

Clip, paste and write about your family adventures. A family vacation is a perfect opportunity to create a trip 

scrapbook that will be a lasting souvenir of family adventures. Collect postcards, brochures and menus from restau-

rants and tourist attractions. Encourage your child to write descriptions of the places you visited and tell stories about 

your family's escapades. Or suggest a scrapbook on your child's favorite sports team or a chronicle of his year in 

school. The scrapbook might contain photos with captions, newspaper clippings or school mementos. 

Many photo-sharing Web sites, such as Shutterfly or Kodak Gallery, will help you (for a fee) create professional quality 

photo books, where you arrange the photos and write captions.  

 

Become the family's junior travel agent. Half the fun of a trip starts before you get there. Involve your child in 

the planning by practicing how to use a map to find cities, tourist attractions, and how to estimate distances. If you are 

driving, work with your child to figure out how many gallons of gas it will take to get there and estimate the cost. If you 

are flying or traveling by train, check travel schedules and costs. 

 

Turn a museum trip into a treasure hunt. Get your children excited about visiting a museum by exploring the 

museum's Web site and taking a virtual tour. When you go to a museum, take into account short attention spans and 

don't try to cover a whole museum in one day. To make them less intimidating, start in the gift shop and let your child 

pick out some postcards of paintings or objects on display. Turn your museum trip into a treasure hunt by trying to find 

those paintings or objects in the museum. Look for interactive exhibits and for periods of history that your child has 

studied in school. 

 

 Become an investment guru or a math wizard.  Summer is the perfect time for older children and teens to 

learn about the stock market and the value of investing. A good way to get started is to investigate publicly held com-

panies that teens are familiar with, such as Apple Computer, eBay, Nike or Tootsie Roll. The Motley Fool "Teens and 

Money" Web site is devoted to helping teens learn about saving and investing. Your older child might also want to join 

a Junior Investor program to learn more about the stock market. It is also possible to help your teen get a head start on 

high school math by doing math puzzles. 
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Micah Stipech 

http://www.shutterfly.com/
http://www.kodakgallery.com/
http://www.fool.com/teens/teens.htm
http://www.fool.com/teens/teens.htm
http://familyeducation.com/article/0,1120,67-1296,00.html


Please visit the Fine Arts 
Night May 9

th
 from 6:00 - 

8:00 pm at Houghton Ele-
mentary School.  We are 
very proud of all that our mu-
sic and art department has 
accomplished with students 
this year! 

 

Houghton Elementary 
School 
203 W. Jacker Avenue 
Houghton MI 49931 

Phone: 906-482-0456  
Ext. 3000 
Fax: 906-487-5941 
Principal—Anders Hill 
ahill@hpts.us 

www.hpts.us 

PTO  Corner You Support PTO. PTO Supports Our School. 

SPRING FLING raised over $4,300! Thanks to all who attended and/or 
contributed to this fun event. Check out the list of event Sponsors and Donors 
in this newsletter. Special thanks to key volunteers, including HHS Social 
Studies students, Americorps, Kim Matson, JR Repp, and Patti Sullivan. Also 
appreciated are the extra efforts of the HES Office, Custodial and Kitchen 
Staffs.    

Shop & Support PTO: Thank you for shopping from Thirty-one Gifts. 
PTO will receive over $100 from the sale. If you chose “Ship to School”, or-
ders will be available after May 1.   

Teacher & Staff Appreciation Week kicks off Monday, May 6. We have a 
SUPER staff here at Houghton Elementary. Let’s show our gratitude to 
these every day Super-Heroes! Watch for emails, fliers, and Facebook posts 
for details on how students and families can participate.  

DAILY ACTIVITIES:  Monday 5/6: Teacher & Staff Luncheon. Food dona-
tions may be dropped off 7:30-10am. Student Cape messages displayed. 
Tuesday 5/7: Stock your classroom. Please donate needed supplies.  
Wednesday 5/8: Staff Breakfast. Students may deliver “Fanmail” to their 
favorite staff  members!  Thursday 5/9: PTO delivering Gift Cards to Staff. 
Students sign Teachers’ Capes. Friday 5/10: Students & Staff can dress like a 
Super-Hero (capes, costumes, t-shirts)  Thanks in advance to Pepsi of 
Houghton, Econo Foods, and Biggby Coffee for breakfast and luncheon dona-
tions.    

Coming Up:   PTO Meeting Tuesday, May 21 at 5:30 p.m. in the School 
Library   

Information & Updates:  

Like PTO on Facebook: facebook.com/HPTSPTO 

http://www.facebook.com/HPTSPTO


Adventure Mining Compa-
ny  

American Welding & Gas  

Applebee’s  

Auto-Pro Glass & Tire  

Baby E’s BBQ  

Century 21 Real Estate / 
Kristine Weidner  

Chickadees  

Copper Country Family 
Dentistry  

Down Wind Sports  

Joey’s Seafood & Grill  

Keweenaw Chevrolet/
Buick/GMC  

Kristi Kirkpatrick  

KRUNCH  

Magic Kiln Studio  

Michigan Tech Film Board  

Michigan Tech Recreation  

Northland Veterinary Clinic  

North Wind Books  

O’Leary Law Office  

Otter River Outfitters  

Pizza Hut  

Sayen's Auto Sales  

Superior Graphics  

Sweetie Pie’s Cupcakes  

Armbruster Family  

Brassard Family  

Cone Family  

Brad & Jamie Johnson & 
Family  

Schlief Family  

Brian & Stephanie Videan & 
Family  

ALSO A BIG THANK YOU 
TO ALL SCHOOL FAMILIES 
FOR THE MANY CAKE 
WALK & THEMED BASKET 
DONATIONS! 

THANK YOU SPRING FLING SPONSORS:  


